
Proposed Administrative Consent Agreement 

Background Summary 

 

 
 

Subject: Town of Hartland 

 PO Box 280 

 Hartland, Maine  04943 

 

Date of Incident(s): Approximately July 9th and July 16th of 2014 

 

Background Narrative: A caller reported to the Board that he thought Hartland town 

employees were spraying Roundup or a similar type product to sidewalks and walkways around 

town. Through a follow-up inspection, it was determined that a town employee did apply a 40% 

concentrate sodium bisulfite solution to about one mile of sidewalk as a crack and crevice 

treatment targeting growing grass and broadleaf weeds. Neither the town employee nor any other 

town employee was licensed as a commercial applicator at the time of the applications.  

 

Summary of Violation(s): 22 M.R.S. § 1471-D(1)(A). Commercial pesticide applications 

may only be conducted by certified commercial applicators. 

 

Rationale for Settlement: The town manager and town employees were cooperative with 

the inspection. Town personnel were not aware of the commercial licensing requirement.  

 

Attachments: Proposed Consent Agreement  
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